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This year saw 85 intakes and 79 
adoptions. With your support, Horses’ 
Haven nurtured so many beautiful 
equines back to physical and emotional 
health. We met new friends, made needed 
property improvements, and welcomed 
new volunteers. Our Board of Directors 
participated in governance training 
to ensure we continue our mission 
with a solid foundation, expanded our 
geographical reach and supported new 
students exploring the world of equine 
medicine and management.
I hope you enjoy looking back on 2022 and I’m looking forward to 
sharing what your support brings for the next year.

Kristine Dvonch, Executive Director

From the President
Considering all the wonderful 
activities Horses’ Haven is 
involved in, one that I find 
personally rewarding is our 
relationship with Michigan 
State University College of 
Veterinary Medicine. 
Over the last couple of years, 
we have been able to establish 
a great affiliation through Dr 
Julie Strachota, Director of 
Clinical Education. Part of that arrangement entails the 
inoculation of our total herd with their required annual 
vaccines. These vaccines are donated by the veterinary 
school through a grant with the stipulation that the 
students administer the shots. Therefore, we spend part 
of a day assisting and restraining horses, enabling the 
students to perfect their technique. This arrangement 
saves us a considerable expense while giving the students 
valuable experience.
     A second visit entails working on a variety of clinical 
skills and perfecting exam techniques. A couple of weeks 
ago, our emphasis was on lameness, which included ideas 
on how to come to an accurate diagnosis and appropriate 
treatment. At the same time, Dr. Ashley Pfeifer, a fellow 
board member at Horses’ Haven, was helping students 
perfect the sometimes difficult task of passing a stomach 
tube.
     A couple times a year we entertain the University of 
Michigan pre vet club with more fundamental tasks, such 
as horse handling, physical exams, and basic anatomy. 
     I feel this is a wonderful opportunity to enhance our 
goal of a greater community outreach program. We have 
a growing existence in the community at large, which we 
will continue to expand, but also increase our presence in 
the horse community and veterinary population.

Steven Rymal, DVM



Eddie
Get your tissues ready folks! 
Not too long ago, the sweetest 28-year-old pony 
named Eddie needed our help. As the process goes, 
after his rehabilitation, we posted his profile for 
adoption. The stars aligned and his owner from his 
younger days (and hers) saw it, wondering if it was 
the same Eddie. He’s more grey in the face and a little 
less agile, but it’s her pony... the one who gave her the 
confidence, experience, and adventures of her early 
days. 
Happy Adoption Day is what we normally say as we 
load up one to deliver but today we said, “Let’s go 
Eddie; We’re taking you home.”

Kenji
From Kentucky to Puerto Rico to Michigan.
Four-year-old Kentucky bred Thoroughbred 
Kenji “Without Passport” was at the end of 
the line for a racehorse and had an uncertain 
fate ahead of him. Once in Puerto Rico, they 
don’t often make it back. Our ASPCA Partner, 
Caribbean Thoroughbred Aftercare Inc., works 
hard to help as many as possible. With their 
help, Kenji found his perfect match through 
Horses’ Haven.

Majek
There is a special place in our hearts for 
people who adopt our seniors … and 
because 31 candles on her cake make her 
a “super senior” this is an extra special 
adoption. 

Through a joint partnership with the ASPCA and Colorado State University, CSU student 
Hailey Nicolls spent six months with us here in Michigan to learn everything that goes 
into a large equine rescue. From training, adoptions, intakes, people, husbandry, nutrition, 
treatments, operations, budgeting, volunteers… the list goes on. We can’t wait to see where 
her career takes her in equine management and our fingers are crossed we see her back at 
the Haven.



For this year’s before and after, we highlight Sweet Tea, “My 
Sweet Invitation”, a registered Quarter Horse mare with an 
impressive bloodline. A truth and a myth- quality breeding 
does not protect our equines, and yes, many nicely bred horses 
can be found at a rescue!

We expanded our wings and attended 
the Equine Affaire in Ohio this April. 
Six horses were adopted, and we met 
so many amazing people. The Equine 
Affaire is the place to be next Spring. 
We hope to see you there!

Last August, we replaced the 30+ year old roof on the 
horse barn. Leaks in several areas resulted in damage 
to the roof deck. The new roof included new leak 
prevention technology and venting to extend its life. 
Thank you to On Top Roofing for a great job.
We also purchased a used golf cart to replace our 
20-year-old golf cart, which required constant repairs. 
The golf cart is used to pull our hay/grain wagon 
and move a few volunteers when we feed our 60+ 
residents. A big thank you to the maintenance team 
for their work in researching the best option for our 
needs.
Our next two big needs are:
A New Truck
The truck will be used for removing manure and other 
farm work. The amount is astounding and it all needs 
to be taken off site. It makes at least one trip hauling 
our dump trailer per day!
Drainage Improvements
We had a professional drainage company take an in 
depth look at the property to see what we could do to 
reduce the amount of water. There are several stages 
and solutions, with stage one eliminating 80% of our 
problems. It will cost $25,000 to $30,000. 
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